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Dear Neighbours, 
   

  Spring is always welcome, and by the time you’re looking forward to Easter you can start to 
think about outside spaces a bit more—so trees and flowers are featured a bit more than 
usual in the following pages. 
 

  On a personal note—it was so nice to see some familiar faces at the SNT event  in Febru-
ary—faces I hadn’t seen since before Covid times.  I do hope that we can see more commu-
nity get-togethers in the coming months—who’s interested? Let me know. 
 
  If you didn’t get around to paying your Membership Subs when you received your envelope 
last month, please do pay it now, while you’re thinking about it.  The SCRA can only continue 
to help with campaigns against development, etc,  if people continue to pay their Subs—it’s 
such a small price to pay for keeping this little corner a lovely place to live.  I have to say, you 
don’t know what you’ve got until it’s gone—and I certainly miss the SCRA resource where I 
live now. 

  
 

  Keep well. 
 
 

  Until next time, 
 

      Kaye     
 

 

Our Regular Contributors:       Page 
Safer Neighbourhood Team       4-5 
Councillor’s Comments        7 
SCRA Update           9 
St Cuthberts                            15 
Sudbury Court Horticultural Society    18-19 
Northwick Park Community Garden    21 
Friends of Barham          23 
Kids’ Page            25 
 

Features: 
Need to know—Trees in Conservation Areas  9,20 
Ring a Bell?            12 
Membership Subscription        17 

If you don’t have email and you would like to contact the SCRA, please call:  
07933 958 166 

(available weekdays 10am-2pm; 4-6pm, or send a text and we’ll get back to you) 
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  We had a get 
together at St 
Cuthberts in 
February, to 
meet up and 
connect with 
residents, as 
well as to drum 
up support for 
the Safer 
Neighbourhood 
Ward Panel. 
 

  We had invited 
a guest speaker 
at this meeting, 
former PC Ian 
Smellie, who 
had retired from 
the Metropolitan Police at the age of 67, my 
understanding is he had also served for 14 
years in the police in Jamaica before joining 
the Metropolitan Police.  He was a very en-
tertaining speaker and his insights, having 
served in both forces, were very interesting 
and he kept the audience engaged.   
 
What is a Ward Panel? 
  Ward Panels create a mechanism for local 
consultation and ensure that the work of 
each Police Safer Neighbourhood Team 
(SNT) maintains focus on resolving local 
problems by involving local people in the 
process of prioritising the concerns of the 
community.   
 

  Communities can also benefit from an in-
creased understanding of Policing issues 
within the Ward which should also encourage 
the support and confidence in their local po-
lice (taken from Met Police Website). 
 

  If you are a local resident in the Northwick 
Park Ward catchment area and you are  in-
terested in joining your Ward Panel please 
contact us and we can pass your details to  

Northwick Park Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) 
 

 

PCSO Charlie Charalambous 7271NW 
PC Finn Kennedy 2621NW (author of this article) 
Sergeant Steve Brown 

Keith Perrin, who is the current Ward Panel 
chair. 
 
Alerts: 
  I put out an alert on OWL on the 28/02/23 in 
relation to Possible Burglars / fraudsters who 
were posing as police calling door to door in 
Coniston Gardens NW9.  I managed to con-
firm much later that these men were in fact 
genuine police officers and subsequently 
clarified this post on OWL.  However, my 
advice within this post still stands re: possible 
police calling at your doorstep: 
 - if there is someone claiming to be a police 
officer at your door, do not permit them entry 
to your address unless you confirm that they 
are genuine and on a genuine enquiry.   
 

  Types of questions you should ask: – name, 
warrant number, the station and unit they are 
attached to, the nature of the enquiry, ask for 
CAD number or a crime number.  With this 
information, don’t call a number that the per-
son gives you, ring police on 101 to confirm  
the information.  If you believe that the per-
son is suspicious and about to burgle an ad-
dress/up to no good, ring 999.  
 

  Recently, on the resident’s What’s App 
group, a resident posted about cold callers in 
Woodfield Avenue using a vehicle with a non 
UK registration – they were canvassing for 
building/roofing work.  I advised, as I always 
do, not to engage with cold callers.  If you 
need work doing on your property contact 
local residents or acquaintances for recom-
mendations on good tradespersons whose 
work has stood the test of time.   
 
Vehicle Crime Prevention - 
● do not keep valuables in your car; ideally 
leave your glove box open and do not leave 
any goods/property in the car. 
● do not leave a sat nav holder on display 
and rub off all marks of sat navs from your 
windscreen. 
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● Be on the look out for tow away vehicles, 
these are being used to steal cars from peo-
ple’s driveways - if you see someone load 
your neighbour’s vehicle onto a tow truck/a 
truck with a hoist and your neighbour is not 
present then you may be witnessing a theft 
of your neighbour’s car so consider ringing 
the police - try to obtain the registration 
number of the tow truck. 
 
Overview of offences 7

th
 Feb—7

th
 Mar: 

 
Burglary Non Residential: (i) Playgolf Wat-
ford Rd – 04/03 1230hrs shed on footprint 
burgled, gardening equipment stolen. 
 
Burglary: (i) Sudbury Croft (in 50s odds) 
28/02 2300hrs – 01/03 0230hrs door in 
shared accommodation forced and items of 
furniture damaged. 
 
Attempted Burglary: (i) Carlton Avenue West 
(in 100s odds) 23/02 0317hrs RING doorbell 
footage of male who opened porch of house 
at this hour of the morning believed with 
intent to burgle/perhaps steal car.  
 
Theft from motor vehicle: (i) Lothian Close – 
22/02/23 2200hrs catalytic converter stolen 
by four men in balaclavas from 2015 LEXUS 
CT 200H, owner threatened by these men; 
(ii) The Fairway (evens in  10s) 13/02 
1500hrs – 14/02 1210hrs – wallet and car 
jack stolen from 2021 Toyota Hybrid; (iii) 
Northwick Park Hospital 14/02 1225hrs – 
1400hrs registration plates stolen from car; 
(iv) Dickens Court Byron Road 16/02 
2200hrs – 17/02 0930hrs side door of 2018 
plate Ford Transit forced open and tools 
stolen from inside; (v) Nathans Road (under 
10 evens side) – 22/02 1930 – 22/02 
2300hrs catalytic converter stolen from 2007 
plate BMW 320I m; (vi) Aspen Drive (in 20s 
evens) 23/02 1750hrs – 01/03 0830hrs cata-
lytic converter stolen from 2007 Honda Jazz.  
 
Theft of Motor Vehicle: (i) Shelley Gardens 
(in 20s evens) 15/02 2000hrs – 16/02 
0830hrs 2017 plate Jaguar XF stolen from 
driveway; (ii) Blockley Road (in 30s odds) 
2100hrs 21/02 – 0700hrs 22/2 Lexus 2018 
plate NX stolen.  

  The reporting methods: 999 for an emer-
gency situation – immediate risk to personal 
safety or that of property, if a suspect for a 
crime is still there and likelihood that police 
could effect an arrest (not always possible 
due to call volume).  101 for a non-
emergency situation where a crime has been 
committed and the suspect no longer on 
scene or nearby, non-emergency incidents 
may also be reported online via the Met Po-
lice Website – www.met.police.uk 
 

OWL—Online Watch Link 
 

  We use the OWL to send out alerts to resi-
dents about local crimes and other informa-
tion of benefit. Please register at 
www.owl.co.uk or download the OWL mo-
bile app (search for "OWL crime alerts") - this 
is a FREE service.'  
 

 The various residents’ WhatsApp groups 
receive the same alerts. (please email:  
membership@the-scra.co.uk for details) 
 

Please consult the websites below for more 
crime prevention tips or if you do not have 
access to the internet, perhaps speak to us  
and we might be able to arrange that you 
obtain a crime prevention pamphlet. 
 

Your team would welcome any information 
on anti-social behaviour or criminal offences  
occurring in the area—please contact us: 
 

 020 87212 969 or 07920 233 752 
 

northwickpark.snt@met.police.uk 
 

Useful numbers: 
 

Dial 999 in an emergency—where a crime is 
in progress or life is in danger. 
 

For non-emergencies, ring 101 
 

To give information anonymously call 

Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 
 

Useful websites: 
Find a whole host of useful info: e.g. crime 
prevention, crime statistics, identity theft! 

www.met.police.uk 
www.homeoffice.gov.uk 
www.cifas.org.uk 
www.direct.gov.uk 

http://www.met.police.uk
http://www.owl.co.uk
http://www.met.police.uk/
http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/
http://www.cifas.org.uk/
http://www.direct.gov.uk/
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SECURITY GATES 4 YOU LTD  
 

Manufacturers and Installers of High Security Gates and Grilles 
Free quotations.     Price Match guarantee.     10 year guarantee. 

                       www.securitygates4you.co.uk     info@securitygates4u.co.uk 

Unit 3, North Cavandish House, 391 Burnt Oak Broadway, Edgware HA8 5AW        
 

Company No 08776774     VAT NO 266 6666 58 

Open 7 days 
8am -9pm 

Established 
2005 

0208 935 5921  
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LITTER PICKING GROUP  
  I recently met a member of a voluntary resi-
dents' group called the Harrow Litter Pickers 
- the group has 500 members who are regu-
larly out collecting litter and reporting fly tip-
ping. This member, who lives in our Ward, 
was picking up litter from The Green and also 
from the road where she lives. I find this to 
be a fantastic community-led initiative to help 
keep our ward cleaner. So I am looking for 
volunteers and an administrator/organiser for 
a new group to be established in our North-
wick Park Ward. I will be supporting you and 
we can meet the Harrow Litter Pickers to 
learn about how their group functions. Please 
email me or call me if you’re interested. 
 

BRENT COUNCIL BUDGET 
On 23 February the Budget 2023/2024 was 
agreed in full council meeting, summary of 
spending is as follows: 
 

Children & adults 
 - £116.7m caring for 6,000+ elderly & vulner-
able residents 
 - £70m on children's early help 
 - £44m to create 427 new school places for 
children with special educational needs 
 - £379m on Brent’s 98% good & outstanding 
schools and settings 
 

Environment & neighbourhoods 
 - £6.4m on improving 844 miles of road & 
pavement 
 - £700k on filling 10,000+ potholes 
 - £2.2m on maintaining 110 parks & open 
spaces 
 - £19.5m on collecting waste & recycling 
from 127,974 homes & sweeping our streets 
 

Housing 
 - £140m to build new council homes, to-
wards our 1,700 target by 2028 
 - £34m on repairs for existing council homes 
 - £5.8m on improving standards for those 
who rent privately 
 

Health & wellbeing 
 - £23.4m on initiatives to protect the bor-
ough's health 
 - £3.6m to help residents look after their  

wellbeing in our leisure centres 
 

Resident support  
 - £3m more to help residents cope with ris-
ing costs 
 - £2m to tackle food poverty & support peo-
ple at community hubs 
 - £32m on council tax relief for 27,000+ 
households 
+ we'll provide free activities for 4,800 chil-
dren during the holidays 
 

Employment & skills 
 - £500k to help people find work through 
Brent Works 
 - £2.8m on Brent Start to boost residents' 
skills 
We will also build on the success of the re-
cord-breaking Wembley Jobs Fair & encour-
age businesses to adopt the Good Work 
Standard. 
 

Communities & culture 
 - £3m on Brent’s Library service, welcoming 
800,000+ visits per year 
 - £300k on cultural activities to build on the 
Brent Borough of Culture 2020 legacy 
 - £1.1m on local community projects to im-
prove neighbourhoods 
 

'Cost of Living Support from Brent 
If you are struggling with food, bills or other 
household essentials, help is available 
through the Resident Support Fund. 
For families, you can get help with childcare 
costs, including free school meals and school 
uniforms.  
Find out more about Brent's cost of living 
support and how to access it at: 
www.brent.gov.uk/cost-of-living-help-and-
advice 
 

COUNCILLOR’S SURGERY 
St Andrews Church , 956 Harrow Road 
Wembley HAO 2QA. 
1st Saturday of the Month April, June -2023 
 
St Cuthberts Church Hall, 214, Carlton Ave-
nue West, Harrow,Wembley HAO 3QY. 
1st Saturday of the month May, July-2023 
 

Always 11am—1pm. Please note venue 

 

Councillor’s Comments 
 

Cllr  Narinder Bajwa - Northwick Park Ward 
cllr.narinder.bajwa@brent.gov.uk      07717 695 697 
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Hi everyone, 
 

  I hope you all had a pleasant March and are 
looking forward to the Easter break. 
 

  Unfortunately, due to unforeseen circum-
stances we had to postpone the March com-
mittee meeting, and were unable to resched-
ule before this report was due for submis-
sion. 
 

  I will provide a committee update next 
month, however there are a couple of up-
dates: 
 

231 Watford Road (Mumbai Junction) Ap-
plication ref 22/3260 
 

  The deadline for this has been extended to  

Proposed Agenda: 
 
7.30pm: Start 
 
7.35pm: SCRA Executive Committee Report/Summary 
 
7.50pm: Councillor Comments 
 
8.05pm: Barry Gardiner MP - TBC 
 
8.15pm: Safer Neighbourhood Team - update 
 
8.30pm: Break for refreshments 
 
8.45pm: AGM business - Apologies - Minutes of 2022 AGM - Financial Reports 2022 
- Election of Officers 
 
9.20pm: Reverend Trevor Goddard - TBC 
 
9.30pm: Any Other Business 
 
9.45pm: Close SCRA—AGM 
 
  If you have anything to add to the agenda, please get in touch at your earliest op-
portunity before the meeting: secretary@the-scra.co.uk 

SCRA Update—Pareet Shah, Chair 

  

Getting out n about . . . 

31
st
 May.  We contacted the council to ascer-

tain the reasoning behind this and were in-
formed that it is to allow further time to con-
sider the application. 
 

AGM: 
  The 91st Annual General Meeting of the 
Sudbury Court Residents’ Association is pro-
visionally scheduled to be held at St 
Cuthbert’s Church, 214 Carlton Avenue West 
on Wednesday 17th May 2023 at 7.30pm.  
 

  Please come along at 7.15pm in order that 
we can make a start on time. All residents 
are invited! 
 

  Please note that the provisional date of our 
AGM and the proposed agenda below is sub-
ject to change—confirmation in next month’s 
Courier 
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Est. 1995 

Your Local Handyman   
 

All Interior and Exterior  
household maintenance 

 

Specialise in Wall Paper hanging 
 

Laminate and Hard Wood Flooring 
Furniture and Flat-pack assembly 

Jet-wash Drives and patios 
 

Call Mr Mills for free estimate 
07837 345 811 
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   Cutting down a tree or doing any pruning 
work within any designated Conservation 
Area requires notifying the Council six weeks 
in advance. This requirement arises out of 
Section 211 of the Town and Country Plan-
ning Act 1990, and the purpose is to give the 
Council time to assess the contribution the 
tree makes to the character of the Conserva-
tion Area and if the works would damage 
this. 
 

  Trees in a Conservation Area that are al-
ready protected by a Tree Preservation Or-
der (TPO) are subject to the normal proce-
dures and controls for any tree covered by 
such an Order. 
 
How should the local authority deal with a 
section 211 notice? 
In one of three ways. It may: 
- make a Tree Preservation Order if justified 
in the interests of amenity, preferably within 6 
weeks of the date of the notice; 
- decide not to make an Order and inform the 
person who gave notice that the work can go 
ahead; or 
- decide not to make an Order and allow the 
6-week notice period to end, after which the 
proposed work may be done within 2 years of 
the date of the notice. 
 

  A section 211 notice is not, and should not 
be treated as, an application for consent un-
der an Order. So the authority cannot: 
- refuse consent; or 
- grant consent subject to conditions. 
 
How does the local authority decide 
whether a tree in a conservation area mer-
its a Tree Preservation Order? 
- The authority’s main consideration should 
be the amenity value of the tree. In addition, 
authorities must pay special attention to the 
desirability of preserving or enhancing the 
character or appearance of the conservation 
area. 
- Even if the tree’s amenity value may merit 
an Order the authority can still decide that it 
would not be expedient to make one. 
- What if work is done to trees in a conserva-
tion area, which are not protected by a Tree  

Need to know—Trees in Conservation Areas 

Preservation Order, without a section 211 
notice being submitted? 
- Anyone who cuts down, uproots, tops, lops, 
wilfully destroys or wilfully damages a tree in 
a Conservation Area (if that tree is not al-
ready protected by an Order), or causes or 
permits such work, without giving a section 
211 notice (or otherwise contravenes section 
211 of the Town and Country Planning Act 
1990) is guilty of an offence, unless an ex-
ception applies. The same penalties as those 
for contravening an Order apply. 
 

  Section 210 (2) of the Town and Country 
Planning Act 1990 provides that anyone 
found guilty of an offence is liable, if  con-
victed in the magistrates’ court, to a fine of up 
to £20,000. In serious cases a person may 
be committed for trial in the Crown Court 
and, if convicted, is liable to an unlimited fine. 
Exceptions include dead or dangerous trees 
or branches, works necessary to implement a 
planning permission, works undertaken by 
statutory undertakers or as part of highways 
operations or for national security purposes. 
If in doubt and to avoid any risk of prosecu-
tion you should always check with the local 
authority if you are unsure.  
 

  In the case of urgent works to trees, you 
should contact the local authority giving them 
5 days’ notice where possible. If for any rea-
son this is not possible, take photographs 
and gather any other evidence you have that 
the tree(s) were dangerous, as the onus is on 
the land owner to be able to prove that the 
tree was dangerous before undertaking or 
instructing works to the tree. 
 
When must replacement trees be planted? 
If a tree in a Conservation Area is removed, 
uprooted or destroyed in contravention 
of section 211 of the Town and Country Plan-
ning Act 1990, the landowner has a duty to 
plant another tree of an appropriate size and 
species at the same place as soon as he or 
she reasonably can. The same duty applies if 
a tree in a conservation area is removed be-
cause it is dead or presents an immediate 
risk of serious harm. The duty attaches to 
subsequent owners of the land. 
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Ring a Bell? 
 

You’re finding things are going wrong? 

Delay no more, and come along. 

Perhaps you’re just not very well? 

Here’s our advice, -- pick up a bell! 

Now, once you’ve got one in your hand 

The tiredness goes, you’re feeling grand. 

Such therapy your sadness ends 

And, what is more, you’ll find new friends!! 
 

We are St. Mary’s Handbell Ringers 
 

We meet on Tuesdays, from 7 30pm to 9 15, in the Church hall at the side of St. Mary’s 
church Harrow Hill. 
 (Limited parking usually available along Church Hill off the High Street, -- drive up past the 
lychgate). 
You will receive free tuition with a friendly group in a relaxed atmosphere. Ability to read mu-
sic is not necessary. 
Further information from: 
Jean Pearson   020 8907 0130 : Douglas Dodd   020 8863 6761 
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DANIEL’S DEN 
At St Cuthberts 

Craft  Songs  Stories  Fun 
 

Every Tuesday  9.30—11.30am 
(term time) 

St Cuthbert’s Church Hall 
 

If you’re interested in volunteering 
to help at sessions, 

Please call in and see the session leader 
 

office@danielsden.org.uk 
020 8908 6986 
07984 042 777 
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Nudge, nudge, wink, wink say no more  
 

  I just found out the other day that the gov-
ernment has a Nudge Department. What a 
strange department! If you are a Monty Py-
thon fan it may remind you of the fictitious 
department called, “The Ministry of Silly 
Walks” and the sketch by Eric Idle called 
“nudge, nudge”.  
 

  The reason the government has a Nudge 
Department is because psychologists point 
out that we all have harmful ideas and weak-
nesses that affect our behaviours in a costly 
and detrimental way. It may be pollution, 
alcohol, gambling, lack of activity, over con-
sumption of sugar, or a poor diet in general. 
This is to name just a few areas that, if 
nudged in the right direction, will improve our 
lives and the lives of others significantly.  

  In the dictionary, the word nudge is de-
scribed as a light touch or push. We all need 
a small nudge now and again to steer us in 
the right direction. I was talking in church 
recently about the word ‘hear’ in the Bible 
and how in Hebrew the word is Shema, 
which means both hear and act. ‘What is the 
point of listening to something if you are not 
going to act on it?’ the bible says.  
 

  One of Jesus’s parables is called the house 
on the rock and it talks about two men, one 
who built his house on the sand and one who 
built his house on the rock. When trouble 
comes only the house on the rock stands 
firm. Jesus goes on to say anyone who does 
not put my words into action in their lives is 
like the man who built his house on sand. 
 

Matthew 7:24-27 
Rev Trevor Goddard 

 

0208 904 8599  
 

(9am-5pm 
 Tuesday,   

Thursday, Friday)  
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From  

Conservation Area  
compliant windows  

to  

state of the art  
Bi-fold doors  

 

From concept to completion: 
U.P.V.C., Aluminium or Timber-look 

Windows, Doors,  
Porches, Conservatories. 

 
 
 

Family business since 1985 

020 8428 5433 
 

info@williams-windows.co.uk 
www.williams-windows.co.uk 
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Membership Subs 

Please pay NOW, before you forget!  It will only 
take a moment. 

 

IT COULDN’T BE EASIER 
 

* Complete your name, address and postcode on 
the envelope provided, in BLOCK CAPITALS. If 
you are on email, please do also include these 
details, as it’s easier to contact residents this 
way. 
 

* SPECIFY what you are paying for, i.e.  
 

- SCRA membership (plus donation, if relevant) 
and/or  
- SCHS membership (plus donation, if relevant).  
 

* INCLUDE payment—cheque (made payable to 
‘SCRA’) or cash 
 

* DELIVER it to one of the collection addresses 
on the envelope; some streets may have 
neighbours who collect envelopes on your be-
half. 
 

* One-off payment via bank transfer or annual 
Standing Order — we are trying to encourage 
people to set up an SO, as it means that they 
don’t have to think about it every year, it just 
happens automatically. If this would work for you 
please make sure you use your house number 
and street name (e.g. 72 Spencer) as your refer-
ence  (without your reference it will be impossi-
ble to allocate your membership to you!) Also— 
please send an email to : 
membership@the-scra.co.uk 
attaching a photo of your completed envelope or 
including your name, address and postcode, so 
we can correctly allocate your payment.  
 

Bank details: 
 

Barclays Bank 
Sudbury Court Residents Association  
Sort Code: 20-37-21 
Account Number: 23291154 
 

    Data Protection Policy 
By joining SCRA or SCHS you are deemed to 
agree that your personal membership information 
can be retained on one or more personal com-
puters owned by members of the committees of 
SCRA and SCHS for the purpose of maintaining 
proper membership and financial records. This 
information will never knowingly be sold or passed 
on to third parties. You may occasionally be con-
tacted if necessary.  

DO IT NOW (PLEASE!) 

You will find your Subscription Envelope in-
cluded with last month’s issue of The Courier. 
Please use this to pay your 2023 membership 
subscriptions. 

 

Sudbury Court Residents’ Association 
Any Residents’ Association is only as strong as 

it’s membership. We are here  to: 
 

 “maintain and strengthen the amenity,  
community spirit and  

character of the Sudbury Court  
and Pebworth Estates.”  

 

We will need your support to ensure that we 
continue to hold the Council and any other parties 
to account with regards to issues and plans that 
might have an impact on the area, the environment 
or our residents. We also need  you to please let 
us know as soon as you become aware of any 
such issues or plans, so we can address these. 

 

Your subscription is just £5.00 per household 
per year.  

You can also add a donation towards the SCRA, 
for example towards the Sudbury Court and Peb-
worth Estates’ Street Tree Campaign. Planting 
one tree costs in the region of £250. As traffic in-
creases, trees offer us some environmental protec-
tion against pollution, are a food source and habi-
tat for wildlife, as well as offering us a ‘feel good 
factor’. Please give as generously as you can, in 
order that we keep our streets ‘leafy’!  

 

Sudbury Court Horticultural Society  
The Sudbury Court Horticultural Society 2023 

membership is now open. Membership orders can 
be renewed or applied for as outlined below or in 
person at our plant sale. Note that Robert Smith is 
now retired as membership secretary. 

 

Affiliated to the RHS, SCHS is a community of 
gardening & horticultural enthusiasts serving the 
Sudbury Court & Pebworth Estates. Managed by 
volunteers, this year we are planning to hold three 
outings, two horticultural shows, & one plant sale. 
To become a member, complete the SCRA enve-
lope & send a record of payment & address/
t e l e p h o n e  n u m b e r  b y  e m a i l 
to schs.timm@gmail.com 

 

Alternatively, simply visit the web address below 
to pay your subscription and dona-
tions www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/schs-2023-annual-
household-membership-tickets-534494055107 

 

Membership is great value at £3 per household, 
this year we hope to exceed 500 members through 
your generous support and promotion to friends,  
colleagues and neighbours.  

mailto:schs.timm@gmail.com
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/schs-2023-annual-household-membership-tickets-534494055107
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/schs-2023-annual-household-membership-tickets-534494055107
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  Recently and sadly the FEDERATION OF 
MIDDLESEX HORTICULTURE & ALLOT-
MENT SOCIETIES (FMHAS) ceased to oper-
ate. Citing dwindling numbers and an aging 
committee, the decision was taken to cease 
operations. We have enjoyed close relations 
with the society and were quite saddened to 
hear this. We wish FMHAS members well 
and are happy to extend our membership to 
residents, horticulturalists and gardeners 
from the FMHAS community. 
  
  A timely reminder that our SCHS member-
ship for 2023 is now due. This year there are 
a number of ways to renew or join; the SCRA 
envelope, in person at the Plant Sale and 
Coffee Morning (13th May) or at one of our 
outings via a committee member. We are 
also trialling an online Eventbrite ticketing 
portal too. Simply scan the QR code on our 
plant sale advert to access the portal and 
follow a few simple steps to make your dona-
tion or membership selections. Membership 
is great value at £3 per household, which 
affords you invitations to our garden outings, 
events and helps keep the society ticking 
over. Donations are also gratefully received 
and put to good use. 
  
  In case you missed our posted order form, 
show schedule and email invitations, our 
Annual Plant Sale and Coffee Morning is 
due to take place on Saturday May 13th at 
St Cuthbert’s Church from 10.00 to 12.00. 
Discounted bedding plants, herbs and vege-
tables will be available to members and it’s 
open to the public too. Members can order 
through the order form or via Jayshree at 
schstradingsecretary@gmail.com  
   
  Further details and a selection of favourites 
are listed opposite. We very much look for-
ward to seeing you there.  

 

  Looking ahead, if you are planning to enter 
the Early Summer & Rose show, June 10th, 
as we know you are, your roses can be pre-
sented in bloom, bowls, clusters, ramblers 
and scented categories. The SCHS show 
schedule can be obtained from 
Bernie.Woodman@btinternet.com 
 
  A variety of Horticultural classes such as 
roses, dahlia and other flowers are judged 
along with fruits and vegetables. There is 
also a wide range of craft, domestic cookery 
and photography categories which really 
showcase some great local talent. Whilst 
some of our community are specialised and 
brilliant horticulturists, many of our exhibitors 
are made up of local non-experts, families 
and children.  
 
  We are officially affiliated to the RHS and 
points gained can lead you to win a coveted 
RHS Banksian Medal or SCHS trophy. Every 
year the RHS provides a Banksian Medal to 
affiliated societies to award to the person 
who received the most prize money for cer-
tain classes at our Shows. John Harding was 
our 2022 Banksian Medal Winner, with an 
inspiring display of a wide range of dahlias. 
 
 

Tim Manson, SCHS Chair 
schs.timm@gmail.com 

  SCHS 2023 Annual Household Membership         
   www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/schs-2023-annual-household-membership-tickets-534494055107 

 

mailto:schstradingsecretary@gmail.com
mailto:Bernie.Woodman@btinternet.com
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/schs-2023-annual-household-membership-tickets-534494055107
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If you are interested in there being more regular social events  
or get-togethers for residents,  

please come and help us organise them! 
 

secretary@the-scra.co.uk or contact the SCRA phone on 07933 958 166  

 

Good Neighbours make Great Volunteers 
 

If you ever have a spare couple of hours, please 
think about joining our list of people we can call on if 
we need to give a helping hand occasionally, or 
pass on information to residents between Couriers.  

ARMSTRONG & ARMSTRONG ROOFING 
SERVICING SUDBURY COURT ESTATE FOR OVER 30 YEARS         

 FLAT ROOF SPECIALISTS 
 UPVC SOFFITS & FASCIAS  
 GUTTERING, VALLEYS, STACKS 
 HIGH PERFORMANCE POLYESTER & LIQUID SYSTEMS/OVERLAY 
 FULL ROOFING SERVICES 
 ALL WORK GUARANTEED   

 

FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTE CALL 0208 868 4045 
Visit our website & check out our customer reviews. 

 www.flatroofingsystems.com                   

mailto:secretary@the-scra.co.uk
http://www.flatroofingsystems.com
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Northwick Park Community Garden  
www.northwickparkcommunitygarden.com 
info@northwickparkcommunitygarden.com 

 

course.  We get down to the training, with a 
break during the morning for more refresh-
ments, and during this time we also start the 
preparation for lunch - we work communally 
to prepare and later to cook the delicious 
lunch, typically baked potatoes with fresh 

salads, cheese, dips and 
breads,  with  fruit  as  a 
dessert - fuelling our bod-
ies well to enable us to 
concentrate on studying. 
Everyone helps with both 
preparing and cleaning up 
following lunch, and it is a 
hugely  sociable  time, 
when  we  get  to  know 
each other better.  
 

  We are not always to be 
found inside - we have also 
spent time outside measuring 
and observing the areas we 
are designing for the school, 
looking  at  the  surrounding 
area - shadow from buildings, 
trees and other structures all 
need to be considered when 
drawing up our designs, as do 

the predominant wind direction, the amount 
of sunlight, rainfall, slopes and soil type all 
need to be considered and factored into the 
design to produce a thriving garden.  
 

  It is noticeable at the end of the day how 
people linger to chat about what they have 
been studying and to continue to exchange 
ideas - even though it is a long day the en-
thusiasm of the trainees doesn’t tire.  We 
look forward to seeing all of their garden 
designs brought to life in the future.  
 

Best wishes, 
Eleri, Jo, Rishil and Iris 
 
 
 

Check our website (see header) 
Facebook, Instagram, YouTube 
 
 
 
 

funded by Brent Council NCIL  

  Our Permaculture Design Certificate (PDC) 
Course is in full swing, having started back 
on the 1st of October last year. To date our 
trainees have completed 6 full days, held on 
Saturdays at Byron Court Primary School 
once a month, and attended 7 shorter eve-
ning  sessions,  again  at 
the school. Alongside this 
they have all been com-
pleting  assignments  at 
home, working on building 
their design portfolios. 
 

  The PDC course covers 
permaculture ethics, eco-
logical principles and de-
sign tools,  methods  and 
practical skills , which will 
all  be applied to a very 
broad range of topics, for ex-
ample  retrofitting  houses  to 
reduce  water  usage,  waste, 
and improving energy saving 
and efficiency - a hugely im-
portant topic in current times, 
as well as designing gardens 
and public spaces. 
 

  Our  trainees  are  busy  de-
signing their own proposed projects, which 
range from their own gardens at home to 
community spaces, with many community 
projects being planned, which is really fabu-
lous  to  see.  These  spaces  will  produce 
food, flowers, herbs and fruit, and also im-
prove natural habitats and biodiversity. In 
addition to their own projects the trainees 
are also producing designs for several dif-
ferent areas of the school, focusing in one 
area on existing raised beds, and in another 
area on an underutilised strip of land.  
 

  So  what  is  a  typical  Saturday  on  the 
course like? Every day is different and en-
gaging, but some things follow a pattern. 
We are busy from 10am until 5pm, starting 
the day with setting up the room where we 
work, and refreshments - important as some 
people travel a long way to attend the   
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PILATES FOR OVER 40s 
(men & women)  This is a new activity on 
Sundays starting at 10a.m. The cost is £8 per 
hour. 
 

If there is extra demand the plan is to hold 
extra sessions for other age groups. 
 
 

MONDAYS: 

11am-2pm Memory Lounge Dementia Group 
3-6pm Library Open (Book Club every 1st 
Monday of month from 4-6pm) 
7-8pm Yoga (£7) 
 

WEDNESDAYS: 
10.30am-12.30pm—Knitting Social Group 
1-3pm—Art Group 
3-6pm—Library Open 
7.30—8.30pm Yoga (£7) 
 

Go to barhamlibrary.xyz to check some of 
our book stock 

SATURDAYS: 
11-11.45am Under 5s Story Telling & Rhyme 
11.45—12.45 Arts & Crafts 
12.15—1.30pm Chess 
11am—3pm Library Open 
 

OUR SHOP IS OPEN 

At Sudbury Town Station 
Tuesday 2—5pm 
Saturday  1—4pm 
 

 
BOLLYWOOD & PUNJABI MUSIC VINYL 
RECORDS  
We are collecting these to raise money for 
activities in our Library. Donations of Re-
cords, CDs and even cassettes are welcome. 
 
  

For more info, please contact: 
 

Paul Lorber 07917 094 239  
barhamlibrary@hotmail.co.uk 
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Hi, 
 
 

We enjoy putting this page together for you—
we hope you like it. 
 

  If you have a favourite joke—send it in to us 
and we’ll share it. 
 

Faizan (aged 10) and Saniya Zaidi (aged 6)
 

 

 

 

 

jokes 

 
What do you call an alligater who solves 
mysteries? 
An investigator! 
 
Knock, knock. 
Who’s there? 
Dozen. 
Dozen who? 
Dozen anyone want to let me in? 

 
Which vegetable do sailors hate the 
most? 
Leeks! 
 
Why did the triangle feel sorry for the 
circle? 
Because it’s pointless! 

 

riddles 

 
What five-letter word becomes shorter 
when you add two letters to it? 
Short 
 
I am an odd number. Take away a letter 
and I become even. What number am I? 
Seven 
 
I am the beginning of everything, the end 
of everywhere. I'm the beginning of 
eternity, the end of time & space. What am 
I? 
The letter E 
 

facts 
 

- Pillows have been found in ancient 
Egyptian tombs. 
 

- The human heart beats 100,000 times a 
day, or 40 million times a year! 
 

- Freshwater makes up less than 3% of 
the earth’s water. 
 

- A swordfish can swim as fast as a 
cheetah can run. 
 

- Did you know that a butterfly weighs 
less than a paper clip?! 

Did you spot the deliberate spelling mistake? 
‘alligater’ should be ‘alligator’. 
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Thank you for supporting our advertisers 
They make this magazine possible 

Next Copy Deadline 
The Courier is published monthly.   
Copy, advertisements and remittances for the  
May issue should be received by 
 

6th April 2023 
 

Format required:  
Pictures - JPEG (high res) 
Advert - JPEG (high res) 
Editorial—MS Word 

* Articles are from third parties and do not neces-

sarily reflect the views and opinions of the Commit-
tee. As such, the Editor and Committee will not ac-
cept responsibility or liability for any such material. 
 

* The Editor reserves the right not to publish all or 

part of any material submitted for publication. 
The Editor/Committee’s decision is final 
 

* All rights reserved. No part of the publication may 

be reproduced in any form, without the prior consent 
of the Editor 
 

* Produced and published by the Sudbury Court 

Residents’ Association. 
 

* Printed by Mail Boxes etc (01895 630 436) 

ADVERTISER FINDER 

Please mention 

The Courier 
When contacting them.  

If they do a good job, recommend 
them to a friend / neighbour 

ADVERTISING 
 
Advertising rates and Terms & Conditions 
are available from: 
advertising@the-scra.co.uk 
 
All advertisements are accepted in good 
faith and no responsibility is taken by the 
producers of this magazine for claims 
made by advertisers. Readers must sat-
isfy themselves as to the suitability of any 
contractor or supplier they engage. No 
recommendations are made or implied. 
Neither The Courier nor the SCRA can 
become involved in any disputes be-
tween advertisers and their clients. 



27 

 

 



28 

 

 


